
Decision No. 57/OFF/350/2016

IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 
2012

AND

IN THE MATTER of an application by The Old 
Glenmark Vicarage Limited pursuant 
to s.127 of the Act for renewal of an 
Off-Licence in respect of premises 
situated at 161 Church Road, 
Glenmark known as "The Old 
Glenmark Vicarage"

BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee

Chairperson: Councillor M Black

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS)

This is an application by The Old Glenmark Vicarage Limited for renewal of an Off-Licence in 
respect of premises situated at 161 Church Road, Glenmark, known as "The Old Glenmark 
Vicarage".

No changes to the conditions of the licence have been sought by the applicant. 

The application was duly advertised and no objection or notice of desire to be heard has 
been received.

In their reports, the Police, Medical Officer of Health, and District Licensing Inspector have 
raised no matters in opposition to this application. FENZ opposed the renewal due to no 
evacuation scheme being in place for the property. This opposition was removed on 13 
November 2019 when it was confirmed that an evacuation was now in place at the 
premises.

The Old Glenmark Vicarage Limited has traded as The Old Glenmark Vicarage for 10 years.   

The winery conducts free tastings by appointment only and sells bottles of wine for 
consumption off the premises.  The extensive licensed areas of the property are much 
different from wineries, in the Hurunui District, that only have off-licences for a cellar 
door/tasting room.  

The Old Glenmark Vicarage Limited’s licensees are also the duty manager’s for tastings at 
the premises. Damien MacFarlane and Janette Rosanowski have both held manager’s 
certificates since April 2010.  
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We are satisfied as to the matters to which we must have regard as set out in s.131 of the 
Act.  We renew the licence on the existing terms and conditions  until 12 October 2022, that 
being the anniversary date of the licence and three years from the most recent date of 
expiry.

Due to a practice direction from the Alcohol Regulatory and Licensing Authority we authorise 
the issue of a replacement licence with a new number and notice of renewal.

DATED at Amberley this 18 November 2019

______________________
Secretary
Hurunui District Licensing Committee


